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Village Hall 
(847) 223-8422  
Weekdays: 8:30am-2:30pm 
Weekends: Closed 
Open 30 minutes prior to all scheduled meetings (6:30-7pm)   

Village Mayor 
Rodney “Butch” Buckley 
 
Village Clerk 
Kelly Novak 
 
Administrative Assistants 
Kendra Saemann 
Penny Breines 
 
Treasurer 
Carol Metivier 
 
Trustees 
Bob Hameister 
Linda Mateja 
Mary Honegger 
Thomas Van Zeyl 
Todd Roesler 
Brett Novak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meetings  
Committee February 3, 2025 

Plan Commission February 11, 2025 

Board of Trustees February 18, 2025 (Tuesday) 

Meetings  at 7:00pm at the Village Hall, Opens at 6:30pm 

Police + Fire 
(Non Emergency) 
Lake County Sheriff 
847.377.4000  
 Grayslake Fire Department  
 847.223.8960 
Gurnee Fire Department 
847.599.6600 
 

Area Libraries 
 Grayslake Library 
 847.223.5313 
 Warren Newport Library 
847.224.5150  
 

Utilities 
Commonwealth Edison 
 800.334.7661 
North Shore/People’s Gas 
 847.336.9300  
 AT&T 
 800.244.4444 
 Comcast Cable 
 800.266.2278 
 Waste Management 
 800.796.9696 
  

Lake County  Public Works 
 847.377.7500  
 
 

 Park Districts 
Grayslake Parks & Recreation 
 847.223.7529 
 Warren Township Parks & Sports 
 847.244.1106 x6 
 

Township Offices 
 Warren Township 
 847.244.1101 
 Avon Township 
 847.546.1446 

 
Mariner’s Cove HOA 
Website 
marinerscovethirdlake.com 
Email 
marinerscovethirdlake@gmail.com  

Animal Control 
847.377.4700  

School Districts 
 School District #46 
 847.223.3650 
 Woodland District #50 
 847.816.2530 
 Grayslake Central HS 
 District #127 
 847.223.8621 
 Grayslake North HS 
 District #127 
 847.986.3100 

Website: WWW.THIRDLAKEVILLAGE.COM 
Email: info@thirdlakevillage.com 

Village Vine 

February 2025 
Publication of the Board of the Village of Third Lake 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We take time this month to recognize 
and celebrate the contributions and 
achievements of African Americans 

throughout history in the United 
States, highlighting their significant 
impact on society, culture, and the 

nation's development. 

The Village Hall will be closed 
Monday February 17 

In observance of President’s Day 
In case of emergency, please email: 

bbuckley@thirdlakevillage.com 

    Waterfowl Update: 
 

The Illinois Department of Natural  
Resources (IDNR)  monitored the 

large event of waterfowl mortality at 
numerous lake locations throughout 

the state.  
Test results received indicated avian 
influenza (Bird Flu) was the cause.  
There have not been any reported 

cases in humans in Illinois.  
We are happy to answer any  
questions you may still have.  
Village Hall: 847-223-8422 or  

email: info@villageofthirdlake.com. 
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BOAT STICKERS CAN  

BE  PRE-ORDERED  
 

You can get your stickers in advance of boating season.  
   Mail a check payable to:  Village of Third Lake  

 87  Lake Ave. Third Lake, IL 60030  
 Call / stop by  the Village Hall with check, cash or credit.   

 Be sure to include a copy of your updated state boat   
registration and  your address.  

To renew your boat registration go to: 
www.dnr.illinois.gov 

You can take a picture of your registration and email it to   
info@thirdlakevillage.com 

 
 The 2025 stickers will be available for delivery or pickup 

by April 1st, 2025.   
 Stickers need to be purchased before boats are put in 

the water.  
      Prices: 

 Sailboat/Catamaran    $10.00 
 Craft with Electric Motors   $15.00 
 Gas Motorized 10 hp or less  $25.00 
 Gas Motorized  11-25hp          $35.00 
 Gas Motorized OVER 25 hp  $45.00 

 

 
Cabin Fever? Let’s have some fun with 

a Village of Third Lake Quiz! 
Due: Feb. 18th 

 

The winner with the most correct answers 
wins a Village of Third Lake Baseball Cap! 

 
1. What year was the Village Hall built? 
2. Who was the first Mayor of Third Lake? 
3. Name one of the camps that was on Druce 

Lake? 
4. How deep is Third Lake? 
5. What was the name of the first small subdivision 

on Third Lake?   
6. What was the name of the Farm that became the 

Rollins Savannah? 
7. What was the original spelling for Druce Lake? 
8. How many restaurants do we have in Third 

Lake?  
9. What was the name of the Hotel that was on 

Druce Lake?  
10. What’s the motor-boating speed limit on Third 

Lake? 
11. Bonus question: What do you enjoy about living 

in Third Lake? 
 

Please submit your answers to:                              
info@thirdlakevillage.com 

Use any resources: friends, neighbors, our website, 
or visit the plaques in our lobby. 
Send answers with your name to: 

Info@thirdlakevillage.com The winner will be 
announced in the March Village Vine.  

      Some festive faces from our  

Holiday Coffee at the Village Hall  

 

 

 SNOW REMINDERS 
 
 
 
 
As much as we love the beauty of fresh fallen snow, 
the roads need to be plowed. The plow operators do 
their best to provide clean streets, but occasionally 
may hit a mailbox or scrape a section of sod near 
the curb. If this happens, please report the incident 
to the Village Hall. 
 
Please submit:  
• A photograph of the damage 
• Send to info@thirdlakevillage.com  
• Please include your name, address and contact 

information to facilitate follow-up action.   
 
In general, a plow truck will make the first pass to 
open the roads and will come back at a later time to 
fine tune the rest, so please be patient.  
 
Please remember to shovel your sidewalks and 
around fire hydrants to keep us all safe. Help the 
postal service by clearing in front of your mailbox. 
    
There is no parking of any vehicle on the streets at 
any time within 12 hours after a snowfall of one 
inch or more. Violating this ordinance will result in 
the issuance of a parking fine and/or towed vehicle.   
 

Please help your neighbors whenever possible!   

Think Spring! 
1st day of Spring is March 20th! 

 
Free Gardening Classes: 

Presented virtually by University of IL 
Extension Master Gardeners 

 
The 3 sessions are free and include tips on garden location, 
layout, preparation, recommended varieties, proper planting, 
pest control and watering. 

• Feb. 12th, Seed starting for vegetable gardens. 
 Registration: https://go.illinois.edu/SeedStartingVegetables  

• March 12th, Steps to plan, tend to and harvest your garden 
 Registration: https://go.illinois.edu/vegetablegardening2025 
• April 9th, Celebrating compost. 
 Registration: https://go.illinois.edu/CelebratingCompost 

ICE SAFETY 
  

 
 
 

The Village would like to remind 
everyone to be careful while enjoying 
our frozen lakes and ponds. Supervise 

children and remind them to stay away 
unless with a parent.  

It is important to understand that even 
though the ice may look strong and safe, 
if the water under the ice is moving, it 

is not safe. With the fluctuations in 
temperatures, ice thickness is not 

always consistent and can change daily.  

 
BOARD HAPPENINGS 

 

The Village Board has approved 
the following as of 12/16/24 

 

• Approved Regular Board Minutes dated 
November 18, 2024. 

• Approved Accounts Payable dated December 
10, 2024, totaling $29,531.37              

• Approved Treasurer’s Report – Fund balances 
as of November 30, 2024. 

• Approved Treasurer’s Report – Profit & Loss 
Budget Performance November 2024. 

 
The Village Board has approved 

the following as of 01/21/25 
 

• Approved Regular Board Minutes dated 
December 16, 2024. 

• Approved Accounts Payable dated January 13, 
2025, totaling $93,479.14 

• Approved Treasurer’s Report – Fund balances 
as of December 31, 2024. 

• Approved Treasurer’s Report – Profit & Loss 
Budget Performance December 2024. 

• Approved Resolution R25-01-01 – A 
resolution authorizing an agreement with the 
Office of the Sheriff of Lake County for 
Special Detail Services. 

 

 Next Board Meeting: 
Tuesday, February 18, 2025 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Village has completed the grounds for the Third 
Lake Dam Park and several residents have asked 

about other features for the park. Some have asked 
about a fishing pier for residents that do not have 

access to the water, and others have asked about a 
shelter. The board would like your opinion on these 
potential projects. Do you support or oppose these 

projects? 
 

Please call or email the village with your thoughts. 
info@thirdlakevillage.com 

847-223-8422.  


